
COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 
Lisa Coons, Ed.D.           DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION        Office:  (804) 225-2057 

Superintendent of Public Instruction    P.O. BOX 2120                Fax:  (804) 371-2099 
  RICHMOND, VA 23218-2120

January 16, 2024 

The Honorable L. Louise Lucas, Chair  The Honorable Luke E. Torian, Chair 
Senate Finance and Appropriations  House Appropriations 
General Assembly Building  General Assembly Building 
201 North 9th Street  201 North 9th Street 
Richmond, Virginia 23219 Richmond, Virginia 23219 

Dear Senator Lucas and Delegate Torian: 

Section 4-8.02 STATE AGENCIES, d. of Chapter 1, 2023 Special Session I of the 
General Assembly, contains the following reporting requirement which states: 

d. Any state agency that is required to return federal grant funding as a result of
not fulfilling the specifications of a grant, shall, as soon as practicable but no
later than November 1st, report to the Chairmen of the Senate Finance and
Appropriations and House Appropriations Committees of such forfeiting of
federal grant funding.

The Virginia Department of Education (VDOE) has no federal grant funding that is to be 
forfeited.  

If you have any questions or require additional information relative to this transmittal, please 
contact me, or Kent Dickey, Deputy Superintendent of Budget, Finance, and Operations, at (804) 
225-2025.

Sincerely, 

Lisa Coons 

LC/as 

C: The Honorable Aimee Rogstad Guidera, Secretary of Education 


